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Kia Ora and welcome to our AGM.   It is my pleasure to present this, my 15th Report 
on both our Newsletter and Website (N.B. This report will cover a slightly longer 
period than usual). 
 
 

E REO – Not unexpectedly, the structure of the newsletter in both electronic 
and hardcopy format continues to remain consistent and there is little change 
to be expected at this time. I am constantly grateful to our Committee for 

their support and content contributions and I am also extremely grateful for 
contributions from our members – although these have been somewhat lacking 
again this year, unfortunately. 
 
The ‘Members Only’ portal via the NZSG website seems to be working well and we 
must thank Tracy as NZSG webmaster for the prompt manner in which the 
newsletters are uploaded to the site. 
 
As always, the Black & White hardcopy issues of Te Reo are an important and 
permanent record of the group’s activities, although the newsletter is best viewed in 
full colour online through the NZSG website as pdf. 
 
Hardcopy details of the newsletter (August 2015 to February 2017) are as follows; 
 

 AUG 2015 50 Hardcopies/24pages A$  99.90 
 NOV 2015 50 Hardcopies/28pages A$  99.90 
 FEB 2016   50 Hardcopies/28pages   A$  99.90  
 MAY 2016 50 Hardcopies/28pages A$  99.90 
 

 
 AUG 2016 55 Hardcopies/28pages A$107.44 
 NOV 2016 50 Hardcopies/28pages A$104.39 
 FEB 2017 40 Hardcopies/24pages A$  86.24 (Incl. 40x AGM Insert) 

 
This represents 395 hardcopies with a total printing cost of A$697.67 or 
approximately A$1.77 per issue – this is a small decrease on last year’s printing 
costs. 
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Printing receipts have been deposited with the Secretary for inspection. N.B. The 
Covers and AGM Inserts on Green reflex are slightly more expensive than the inside 
B&W pages. 
 
  

EBSITE – Again the website format has remained stable and functional 
throughout the year and has required minimal maintenance by way of 
occasional updates with feature articles and news items.  As always, there 

are the inevitable technical glitches and I continue to urge all users to please point 
out any broken links and/or errors etc to us – as we may not always see what you 
may see due to our host caching.  
 
 

 
 
 
Despite being such a defined area of interest, the MIG website continues to attract 
modest, albeit a constant stream of hits – I have not included individual Country 
statistics in this year’s report; 
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I also supplied One hundred Bootlace lanyards to the group during 2015, their 
primary use being as complementary giveaways, which I included in the newsletter 
hardcopies I mail out here, this includes repositories in England and Australia. 
Total purchase price being A$288.05 which I was happy to donate to the group.  
Additional lanyards can also be purchased through our Secretary. 
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As always, we are extremely grateful and very 
fortunate to have the ongoing support of 
Eduard COWELL; Eddie continues to 
Personally Fund both our ISP (website) 
Hosting Space and the Annual Renewal of our 
Web Address (name) www.nzsgmig.com.  From 
the Committee and Members, thank you so 
very much Eddie for your ongoing financial 
and technical support all these years. 
 
Thank you all again for your support 
throughout the year, and please do continue to 
send in your articles and material for Te Reo.  
Remember this is your group, your newsletter 
and your say and contributions are always 
welcome – if not needed! 

 

 
 
Haere ra 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Bruce MATHERS/Puruhi MATERA 
 NZSG MIG Editor & Webmaster 
10th March 2017 


